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a. Public comments are allowed for up to a total of 12 minutes at the beginning of each meeting. Each 
speaker is limited to 3 minutes for comment. Based on past practice, members of the Board are not 
allowed to comment or respond.  
 
Skip Barlow said he was there on behalf of the Save the Cape Cod Canal Committee.  He said he was 
there to present the Board with a petition, signed by 935 people, concerning the outfall at the Canal.  
He said the people are concerned about how things will change should they tie in with Wareham. He 
said the current discharge is 77,000 gallons per day, which is 2.3 million gallons per month.  He said 
the proposed minimum is 105 million gallons per month, and the proposed maximum is 300 million 
gallons a month. He said that they can not support this proposal.  
 

6. Minutes:  No minutes to approve. 
 
7. Board of Sewer Commissioners Business 

 
a. Buzzards Bay Wastewater Treatment Facility – Update on the startup and control of the new 

Buzzards Bay Wastewater Treatment Facility 
 

Town Administrator Tony Schiavi said that they seeded the plant on August 5th.  Joe Sullivan said 
that all systems are performing as designed, and there were a few equipment adjustments that were 
needed for DEP’s requirements of the operation. Mr. Sullivan said they will hydroseed the field 
next Monday.  Peter Meier asked when the playground will be installed, and Mr. Schiavi did not 
have a date for that, and he said it might be after the grass grows. Chair Mastrangelo said that she 
had a call from a citizen that had some noise concerns and the concerns have been passed on to the 
Wastewater Building Committee.   
 

b. Inflow and Infiltration (I/I) Study report – Status update of the Inflow and Infiltration (I/I) 
Study conducted by Environmental Partners including trenchless sewer pipe lining and 
manhole repair recommendations. 
 
Helen Gordon, Project Manager at Environmental Partners, said she worked on the Inflow and 
Infiltration (I/I) Study with Kate Roosa.  Ms. Gordon showed a slide presentation on the I/I study.  
She said that they did submit the final draft report and it is on the Town’s website. Ms. Gordon 
explained what inflow and infiltration are and she talked about the sub-areas of the gravity sewer 
system. She said that some of the conditions to note are possible tidal inflow at Taylors Point 
Marina, hydrogen sulfide corrosion in manholes connecting low-pressure system to gravity system, 
loose manhole frames, and covers, and overall age and condition considerations.  
 
Ms. Gordon said that for sub-areas B & C the estimate for the next phase of work would cost 
$317,500.00, for CCTV investigation and rehabilitation. For sub-area D the estimate is $421,600.00 
for recommended improvements.  
 
Ms. Gordon said that they will do a combination contract for CCTV inspections, where they look 
at all the pipes and the manholes, and while doing that they come up with the improvements that 
are needed and then there already is a bid out there with all the items that are needed to do the 
rehabilitation.  She said that there clearly is manhole rehabilitation that needs to be done in all the 
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manholes where the low-pressure sewers come into the gravity system.  She said she does have 
some concerns about the hydrogen sulfide issues.  She said she recommends for year 3 to look at 
the 2 force mains.  She talked about the ductile iron piping compared to PVC piping and the PVC 
is supposed to last for 100 years.  She also said that based on the amount of I/I in the system that 
10 to 25 percent might have a problem and they could be variable.  
 
Glenn Cannon said that the cost estimates are staggering and asked if they were conservative 
estimates and Ms. Gordon said that they were conservative estimates. Stanley Andrews asked if 
they looked at the grinder pumps and Ms. Gordon said they have not yet.  There was some 
discussion about the grinder pumps.   
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that the next step seems to be to have the Capital Outlay Committee review 
this. There was some discussion about having an article on the Town Meeting and having the 
Capital Outlay Committee review.  
 
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Judy Froman seconded to have this presentation of the sewer line 
study recommendation sent to the Capital Outlay Committee and to have the Town Administrator 
and Assistant Town Administrator be very involved and set the pace. 
Vote: 3-0-1. Judy Froman abstained. 
 
Chair Mastrangelo moved the next agenda item out of order and forward: 
 
Communication Protocols for discussions with the Buzzards Bay Water District – Discussion 
on the communication protocols with the Buzzards Bay Water District. 
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that the reason she put this item on the agenda is that there was an agenda 
item at the Buzzards Bay Water District meeting last week around increased sewer users that had 
come up at a Sewer Commissioners discussion and they were concerned that the Sewer 
Commissioners were proposing new users that they did not know about. Chair Mastrangelo told 
them that they were just talking about a budgetary thing.  She feels that a communication loop 
needs to be established. 
 
Mr. Schiavi talked about methods of communication.  Wendy Chapman said that she feels that the 
Buzzards Bay Water District should be in the loop not only when there are projects involving the 
Buzzards Bay Water District, but even when there are projects close to the area.  They have been 
blindsided in the past and recently and have had to increase their DEP permit. Mr. Schiavi said that 
communication needs to happen concerning capacity.  

 
c. Wastewater Advisory Committee Charge. – Discussion and possible vote to accept the charge 

for the Wastewater Advisory Committee. 
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that Helen Gordon made a recommendation on what the charge should be 
for the Wastewater Advisory Committee.  Peter Meier said that he has a problem with the Sewer 
Commissioners being on the committee and they need to take a step back for this committee.  Chair 
Mastrangelo said that she agrees and feels it should be an ex-officio of the Sewer Commission.  
Judy Froman agrees with Mr. Meier.  There was some discussion on who should be ex-officio 
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members.  Chair Mastrangelo said that this is just the beginning of creating the charge, and she 
feels all should think about it a bit more and have another conversation soon to discuss.  Glenn 
Cannon thanked Environmental Partners for authoring the charge, and he thought it was a great 
start.  Ms. Gordon told the Board of Sewer Commissioners what sections of the proposed charge 
they should really take a good look at.  

 
d. Fiscal Year 2021 Sewer Allocation Fees – Review and discuss the sewer allocation fees 

collected in fiscal year 2021. 
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that there was $24,430.00 in allocation fees and $1,500.00 in filing fees.  
Chair Mastrangelo talked about the $50,000.00 from retained earnings that will be going into the 
budget and how the money should be tracked with the allocation fees.  
 
 

e. Annual Sewer User Rates – Discussion and possible vote on the Annual Sewer User Rates, 
Overages, Fees, and Other Sewer User Fees and Charges. 
 
Mr. Schiavi said that the subsidy that was received from the Cape and Island Water Protection 
Fund, allowed the Town to decrease its debt service by about $26,100.00, which gave an additional 
$24.00 decrease in the rate. There was some discussion about overage fees.  
 
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Judy Froman seconded to approve the FY 2022 sewer rate at 
$1183.00 per unit. 
Vote: 4-0-0.  

 
f. Fiscal Year 2022 Budget Adjustments for the Special Town Meeting – Discuss possible budget 

adjustments to the Fiscal Year 2022 Sewer Enterprise Fund Budget. 
 
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Judy Froman seconded to have a warrant article at the Fall Special 
Town Meeting to reduce the debt service budget by $26,100.00. 
Vote: 4-0-0.  
 

g. Wareham Intermunicipal Agreement – Discussion and possible vote to select a team to 
negotiate the proper billing associated with the Bourne/Wareham Intermunicipal Agreement. 
 
Deferred. 
 

h. Savary Avenue Septic System – Discussion relative to the decommissioning of the Savary 
Avenue septic system.  
 
Mr. Schiavi said that they sent a letter in December to the Army Corps of Engineers with a  proposal 
for the method they would like to use in decommissioning the site and putting it back to its prior 
state. They are waiting to hear back.  
 

i. Communication Protocols for discussions with the Buzzards Bay Water District – Discussion 
on the communication protocols with the Buzzards Bay Water District. 
 
Previously discussed. 
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j. Board of Sewer Commissioner’s Policy Subcommittee Update – Summary and discussion of 

the August 5, 2021, Board of Sewer Commissioners policy Subcommittee meeting. 
 
Mr. Cannon said that have granted a lot of sewer allocations and they still have a lot of sewer 
capacity.  He said they discussed sewer charges.   

 
8. Future Agenda Items 

 
Chair Mastrangelo said the quarterly report will be discussed.  Mr. Schiavi said that the Board should 
talk about its position on the Town Meeting article on changing section 19 for the Water Protection 
Fund.   
 
Chair Mastrangelo asked Mr. Schiavi how he thinks that the Town Administrators from Bourne and 
Wareham should discuss the Wareham Intermunicipal agreement.  Mr. Schiavi said that the agreement 
is a document that codifies billing and capital and is a document that the Sewer Commissioners oversee.  
He said that anything that the Town Administrator’s office might do or has done, that affected the rates 
that the Commissioner has set, should get a blessing to go forth to do just that.  He said he can meet 
with her next week to discuss strategy.   

 
9.      Correspondence  
 
     Mr. Cannon said there was a letter from DEP giving the approval to run the plant.  
    
10.        Adjourn 
     
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Judy Froman seconded to adjourn. 
Vote: 4-0-0. 
 
This meeting of the Bourne Board of Sewer Commissioners was adjourned at 9:09 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 
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